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MARK YOUR CALENDARS!
~ September 2nd –Wednesday –4:30pm – PTO 
Meeting via Zoom
~ September 7th –Monday - Labor Day –No School
~ September 8th – Tuesday – In Person Classes Resume
~ October 15th & 16th – Thursday & Friday - Fall Break 
– No School
~ November 3rd– Tuesday - Election Day – No School 

Lunch Menu   
Menu is subject to change

Monday – August 31st

Chicken Drumstick
Sweet Potato Bites
Green Beans

Wheat Roll
Diced Pears
1% Chocolate Milk

Tuesday – September 1st

Chicken Stir Fry
Steamed Rice
Asian Vegetables

Garden Salad
Apple Juice
1% White Milk

Wednesday – Sept. 2nd

Chicken Sandwich
Potato Wedges
Broccoli 

Watermelon
1% Chocolate Milk

Thursday – September 3rd

Rotini w/ Meat Sauce
Black Beans
Garden Salad

Fruit Punch
1% White Milk

Friday – September 4th

Chicken Tender
Potato Wedges
Garden Salad

Diced Peaches
Cookie
1% Chocolate Milk

Lunch Pick-Up Times 
are 11:30 – 1:00  at 

Door #12

THINK TICKET 

WINNERS! 

Congratulations to this 

week’s “Think Ticket”  

Winners who have displayed 

outstanding care, responsibility, respect, 

safety or their personal best.

K- Tamarria Dowdell and Madeleine 
Thompson
1st - Mahkell Huggins and Edythe Brown
2nd - RJ Harding and Sylvia McDaniels
3rd - Lilah Butler and Eliot Olivo
4th - Liam Pate and Demetrius Herron
5th - Makaela Southern and Aralyn Olivo
6th - Adrionna Burns and Ocean Riddle

Attendance matters! 
Absences should be 
reported to the 
attendance line or 
the school office if a 
student is unable to 
attend class.  

812-330-7732

THINK SKILL OF THE     
WEEK – “Staying on Task”  
Ask your children if they   
know the steps:
1) Look at your task or            
assignment. (Don’t put it away 
for “later,” don’t sit there grumbling   
about why you have to do it.)

2) Think about the steps needed to complete the 
task. (What materials do you need?  What 
information do you need?  When is it due?  How long 
do I have to complete it?)
3) Focus all of your attention on the task. (Keep your 
eyes on your own work, don’t work on other 
assignments or talk to friends.)
4) Stop working only when instructed.( Follow the 
teacher’s instructions and keep going.)
5) Ignore all distractions and interruptions from 
others. (Don’t interrupt or be a distraction to others.)

FACULTY Profile – Kessler McGarry  
Ms. McGarry is excited to be teaching Kindergarten at 
Fairview this year! She was born and raised here in 
Bloomington and graduated from Indiana University in 2019. 
She loves to travel and explore new places. She even spent 
10 weeks living and teaching in Ireland before graduating 
college! When not teaching, she loves to cook, bake and 
spend time with her kitten, Fiver. Ms. McGarry is so grateful 
to be a part of the Fairview community and is looking 
forward to an awesome year!

PTO MEETING!
The Fairview PTO will be
meeting on Wednesday, 
September 2nd at 4:30. 
To attend this meeting, 
please visit the following url -
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/84431879871?pwd=NlI
1QTlxalpPOXk1cThLOEIwMzZOZz09
Meeting ID: 844 3187 9871
Passcode: Fairview

IN PERSON CLASSES RESUME 
ON TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 8th! 
Please review the Phase Yellow 

Reopening Guidelines and the Back 
to School Plans page on the MCCSC 
Website! (mccsc.edu)



School Opening Plans – September 8, 2020 
What Will It Look Like? 
Entrance:
Students who arrive late and parents who 
need to bring something important to the 
school need to use the main entrance of 
the school (door #1) on 7th Street. Per MCCSC 
protocol, parents and visitors will not be 
permitted access into the building. All entrances utilized will have sanitizing mats for 
students and staff to wipe their shoes when they enter the building. 
Main Office:
Office personnel will follow the same protocol as the rest of the students and staff. 

They will practice appropriate social distancing and wear facial coverings. The 
number of students and staff passing through the office will be minimized so they 
are there only for essential purposes. While visitors will not be permitted to enter 
the building per MCCSC policy, school administrators and other office personnel may 
be reached by telephone or email. Arrangements can be made to have meetings by 
telephone with multiple staff members or even via the computer if video 
communication is necessary.
Facial Coverings:  
Masks are required for students and staff throughout the school day. Facial 
Coverings may only be removed under the following conditions: 
1. During breakfast/lunch, if students are social distanced of six (6) feet or more 
2. During outdoor recess, if socially distanced of six (6) feet or more 
3. During a maximum of 3-5 minute break, if socially distanced of six (6) or more 

feet, with all desks facing the same direction.

THE COMPLETE LIST OF DETAILED OPENING PLANS CAN 
BE FOUND ON THE MCCSC WEBSITE! (mccsc.edu)

SCHOOL FUN FACTS
A standard pencil has enough graphite to write roughly 45,000 words or 
draw a line 35 miles long. Before the invention of erasers, breadcrumbs 
were used to erase mistakes.


